
  
 
 
 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995 
 

COUNCILLOR RESIGNATION 
 

The Shire of York wishes to inform the community of the resignation of Councillor James Adamini, 
effective immediately. We extend our gratitude to Cr. Adamini for his service, dedication, and 
commitment to representing our community. 

Under the Local Government Act 1995, when a Councillor resigns, a process must be followed to 
fill the vacancy. As it has been more than 12 months since the last ordinary election, we are unable 
to offer the position to the first unelected candidate from that election. As such, the Shire will 
proceed with arrangements for a special (extraordinary) election to fill the position. 

More details about this process and the timeline for the election will be shared soon. We thank you 
for your patience and understanding as we work through the next steps to ensure continued 
representation for our community. 

Stay tuned for updates. 

 
 

 
Chris Linnell 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  

 
 
 

 
  
 


